

## CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MEMORANDUM

TO: City Council

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA – City Manager

**DATE OF MEETING:** February 5, 2024

**ITEM TITLE**: 2<sup>nd</sup> Street SW Bridge – Drain Extensions

## **DISCUSSION:**

During the inspection of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Street SW Bridge, the Inspector found two deficiencies that need to be addressed:

- 1. Repair the sidewalk approach on the East side of the bridge.
- 2. Place drain extensions on the bridge.

The City has a 2023 2<sup>nd</sup> Street SW Bridge and 8<sup>th</sup> Avenue SW Pedestrian Bridge Rehabilitation project under contract, and because of this, I reached out to Crawford Engineering to ask them to reach out to the contractor to inquire what it would cost to add the drain extensions mentioned on the report to the contract. Jasper Construction Services provided information about the costs, which would total \$23,520.

Funding for this additional cost could come from the Street Department Budget but would require a Budget Amendment to authorize the expenditure. A copy of the costs included in the total listed above is attached for information and discussion.

The Inspection Report for the Bridge that was completed in December is also attached for information.

## **RECOMMENDATION:**

Staff recommends discussion of this topic. No action is needed at this meeting, as any decision items needed would be brought forward to a City Council meeting for approval.